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NOTE FROM PERMANENT MISSION OF PERU FORWARDING THE NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF PERU, HIS EXCELLENCY MARTÍN VIZCARRA CORNEJO, NOMINATING AMBASSADOR HUGO DE ZELA MARTÍNEZ FOR THE
 POSITION OF SECRETARY GENERAL OF THE ORGANIZATION 
OF AMERICAN STATES FOR THE 2020-2025 TERM
[image: image2.wmf] 

 

PERMANENT

 

CO

U

N

CIL

 

PERMANENT MISSION OF PERU
TO THE 
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
Note N° 7-5-M/225
The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the OAS Permanent Council and has the honor to deliver herewith the note from the President of the Republic of Peru, His Excellency Martín Vizcarra Cornejo, nominating Ambassador Hugo de Zela Martínez for the position of Secretary General of the Organization of American States for the 2020-2025 term.
Accordingly, the Permanent Mission of Peru would be most grateful for the attached note to be distributed for the information of all the member states of the Organization.
The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Chair of the OAS Permanent Council renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., December 2, 2019
To the

Chair of the Permanent Council 
  of the Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C.
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PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF PERU
Lima, December 2, 2019

Excellency:

I am pleased to address Your Excellency to hereby nominate Ambassador Hugo de Zela Martínez for the post of Secretary General of the Organization of American States (OAS), in the elections to be held on March 20, 2020.

Peru’s devotion to hemispheric integration, a cornerstone of its foreign policy, has been expressed in its ongoing leadership of the process that gave rise to the OAS, and in its committed participation to strengthen democracy; promote and observe human rights; strengthen hemispheric peace and security; and consolidate sustainable development with social inclusion. In this regard, the Government of Peru wishes to highlight the role that our Organization must play as a means to find consensus; to be a bridge between member countries; and to promote effective solutions to the main conflicts afflicting the Hemisphere.

Ambassador De Zela’s nomination for such an important position, which would be occupied by a Peruvian diplomat for the first time, comes in response to this same devotion to integration, unity, and conciliation that guides our position in the premier body of the inter-American system. We are confident that his extensive professional experience, his expert knowledge of the OAS, and his recognized skills in negotiating peaceful resolution of conflicts will help to take the necessary steps to strengthen the Organization so it can effectively deal with the issues of concern to the hemispheric community as a whole.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Her Excellency

Rita Claverie Díaz de Sciolli 

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
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